
  

 

  

For God so loved the world that He gave His only begotten Son, that whoever believes in Him should not perish but have everlasting life.  
 

John 3v16 

 

19th March 2020 

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Re: Collection of Free School Meal Lunches 

We have a duty of care to provide all our children eligible for a Free school Meal with a dinner at lunchtime 
during term time, even when the school is required to close. 

Obviously the situation regarding this provision is changing rapidly. The government announced yesterday 
that they would be introducing a voucher system to use at supermarkets. However, as this is not in place, we 
will proceed with our plan to provide term-time meals to all children eligible, for you to cook a hot meal at 
home daily. 

Our catering provider Nourish has prepared packs which contain groceries for eight days – this will take you 
to the Easter holidays. From then on, we hope to know more from government and will keep you informed. 

Collection of Packs 

Please collect your pack from St. Peter’s Junior School reception area between the hours of 1pm and 4pm 
on Friday 20th March. Upon collection, you will need to: 

 Bring a carrier bag with you for groceries 

 Bring ID with your name (ideally photo ID). If your are self-isolating and intend to send a family 
member / friend, please ask that person to have your ID on their person. 

A signature will be required upon collection to confirm receipt.  

As the Free School Meals situation changes, we will of course let you know. Keep well everyone and look 
forward to seeing you again. 

Yours, 

 

Tim Hunter-Whitehouse 


